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February 16, 2016 

 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary 

New York State Department of Public Service 

Three Empire State Plaza, 19
th

 Floor 

Albany, NY  12223 

 

Re:   Case 15-M-0252 – In the Matter of Utility Energy Efficiency Programs 

Case 14-M-0094 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Consider a Clean Energy 

Fund 

Case 07-M-0548 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission Regarding an Energy 

Efficiency Portfolio Standard 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess, 

 

 Pursuant to the New York State Public Service Commission’s Order Authorizing the 

Clean Energy Fund Framework, issued and effective January 21, 2016, and Order Authorizing 

Utility-Administered Energy Efficiency Portfolio Budgets and Targets For 2016-2018, issued 

and effective January 22, 2016, National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or 

the “Company”) submits the instant amendment to its tariff, P.S.C. No. 8 – GAS: 

 

  Leaf No. 148.10  Revision 9 

 

 Earlier today, Distribution filed tariff amendments to Leaf Nos. 148.9, 300 and 305 in the 

Commission’s Electronic Tariff System.  This filing is being submitted as a companion filing, 

which should be considered jointly with the submission from earlier today.  It should be noted 

that Leaf No. 148.10 has been updated to remove legacy Conservation Incentive Program 

reconciliation language from Distribution’s tariff, as this language has been replaced with the 

content contained in Leaf No. 148.9.  The Company requests that the above tariff revision be 

approved and, pursuant to the aforementioned Orders, become effective March 1, 2016.  It 

should also be noted that both of the aforementioned Orders have waived the requirements of 

§66 (12) (b) of Public Service Law pertaining to newspaper publication.  Any questions 

regarding this filing can be directed to the undersigned at (716) 857-7440 or at 

crahene@natfuel.com. 

 

      Respectfully submitted,   

 
 

      Evan M. Crahen 

      Regulatory Analyst 

      Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
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